

## State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

Scott McCallum, Governor Darrell Bazzell, Secretary Ruthe E. Badger, Regional Director South Central Region Headquarters 3911 Fish Hatchery Road Fitchburg, Wisconsin 53711-5397 Telephone 608-275-3266 FAX 608-275-3338 TTY 608-275-3231

July 5, 2001

William Le Gore Airport Facilities Manager Dane Co. Regional Airport 4000 International Lane Madison, WI 53704

Subject: No Further Action Closure on the April 5, 2001 diesel fuel release at the Dane County Regional Airport

Dear Mr. Le Gore:

Our South Central Region Closure Committee recently reviewed the cleanup information submitted by BT2, Inc. for the April 5<sup>th</sup> diesel fuel release at your facility. The release occurred when the storage tank for the airport terminal building's emergency generator was overfilled. The closure committee reviews cases for compliance with state laws and standards to maintain consistency in case closure. In the above incident, they were evaluating whether it qualified for a formal No Further Action determination under NR 708.09, Wis. Adm. Code. Based on the information provided by your consultant, the closure committee decided that as long as the emergency generator storage tank and support pad are in their current location, No Further Action is necessary. When the airport changes or renovates the storage tank area, diesel fuel contaminated soil that was left in place adjacent to the tank support pad must be removed and property disposed.

If, in the future, the Department receives information which shows that additional work is needed, we have the authority to require further work. If you have any questions, feel free to give me a call.

Sincerely,

Theodore J. Amman

Spill Response Coordinator/Hydrogeologist

(608) 275-3332

cc: Sam Cooke, BT2, Inc., 2830 Dairy Drive, Madison, WI 53718-6751

